At a Meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council

 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 3rd February 2014 at 7.30pm

Present: Mrs. B. Beard (Chairman)          

               Mr. P. Simmonds (Vice Chairman)
               

               Mr. B. Barber
               Mrs J. Davison   

   Mr. J. Steel 
   Mrs V. Swinburn
               Mr. M Wedd                 
  
     
   Cllr R.Bass                
   Cllr P. Swinburn               
               Mr. M Davis - Clerk 

At the start of the meeting Mrs Beard asked those present to take part in one minutes silence in memory of council member Adrian Parry.    
Apologies: Mrs. A. Carver, Mrs J. Faiers and Cllr P.Grove
Declaration of Interests:  None

Minutes: It was proposed by Mr Simmonds, seconded Mr Barber and resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on the 6th January 2014 having been circulated were approved and signed by the Chairman
County Councillor’s report: No report
The parish council still await information about the cost of white lining, both per metre and per day.
District Councillors’ report: The district councillors’ report had been circulated. 
Matters arising from the minutes of the 6th January 2014: 

Public Rights of Way and Footpaths:  No reports. 
Highways: With regard to the possible purchase of a VA sign Mr Wedd supplied information about sockets which are available to facilitate moving the sign to different locations. The possibility of obtaining camera signs would be pursued.
Allotments: Mr Steel reported that the users of the boules court were keeping it in good condition. They had asked for details of the contractor in order to obtain stone to resurface the court. The clerk to supply Mr Steel with the information. It was hoped to  repair the damaged seat.
Anti Social Behaviour:  The crime figures had been circulated.
Village Hall: It was hoped to obtain a new projector screen.
 Community Plan:  No report.

SWDP: To be the subject of a presentation outside the meeting.
Broadheath Common: No report
Vicarage Green: No report
Suspension of Standing Orders: The parish council adjourned to enable members of the public to receive a briefing from Cll. Swinburn on the latest proposals re housing numbers for the SWDP and to question Cll’s Bass, Swinburn, Hughes and Rea (MHDC) regarding any possible future impact on the parish.
Correspondence: 
1) Hallow Scout & Guide Group – request for funds 

It was proposed Mrs Swinburn, seconded Mr Simmonds and resolved to donate £200 to the Hallow Scout and Guide Group.

2) Simon Skeys – Air Ambulance sponsorship

3) Paul Simmonds – Letter of resignation

4) Veronica Swinburn - Letter of resignation

Mrs Beard thanked Mrs Swinburn for her extensive service to the Parish Council and to the community. She thanked Mr Simmonds for his long and valued work on the parish council in particular as vice chairman. His hard work and sound advice would be greatly missed. Mrs Beard wished both Mrs Swinburn and Mr Simmonds good wishes for the future.
5) MHDC – Supplementary Planning Document

Planning applications for consideration:
14/00028/HOU, conversion of garage to form annexe, recommend Approval 14/0025/OUT, Land at Oldbury Road, Temple Laugherne, the clerk to forward comments based on the letter to Bloor Homes of 14th November 2013.



Decisions:
13/00022/FUL, The Homestead, Crown East Lane  

     Refused
APP/J1860/A/14/2211959 The Homestead, Crown East Lane, Appeal against refusal of planning permission. The council’s comments to be forwarded to the planning inspectorate.
13/01026/FUL, Land adjacent to Kenswick Mill Cottages, Kenswick  Refused




13/01525/HOU, 6 Green Lane




     Approved
Finance: to consider: 
a) Accounts for payment:
It was proposed by Mr. Steel, seconded by Mr Wedd and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:
1. Ordnance Survey, License renewal from 6 2 2014



£65.70

2. Keith Handyman Service – Drain down allotment system


£10.00
3. Parish Lengthsman

a) Charges Recoverable from Worcestershire County Council

Mr S Skeys   -   Work during Dec 2013 & Jan 2014         
          £336.00

M Davis - Scheme Admin Dec 2013 & Jan 2014         


£23.10

                                                                                             WCC Total £359.10
b) Charges due from Lower Broadheath Parish Council

      Mr S Skeys  -  Rubbish Bins, etc Dec 2013 & Jan 2014         
           £160.25

4. Mike Johnson, cut scrub, Broadheath Common


           £216.00

5. CPRE – annual subscription





£29.00
b) To consider tenders for Vicarage Green Tree Works:
Two tenders had been received for the work together with a letter advising that the extent of the work should be reconsidered. It was agreed that no action would be taken at present.

AOB: It was agreed that Mr Bass and Mr Steel would become cheque signatories. 

Mr Simmonds asked if volunteer drivers could be found to take people to Wichenford day centre. A request for replacement councillors would be included in the parish newsletter.
Date of Next meeting:  3rd March 2014 at 7.30pm.         
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